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TWO TIER WORKING IN ESSEX 


1 SUMMARY 

1.1 This report introduces Neil Kinghan’s report on two tier working in Essex and 
seeks Members comments on its content, so that these can be fed back. 

2 BACKGROUND 

2.1 Neil Kinghan, whose background includes working for the Communities and 
Local Government Department and its predecessor departments in Central 
Government, has been employed by Lord Hanningfield of Essex County 
Council on a consultancy basis to examine two tier working in Essex. As part 
of his brief, he has met with all District Council Leaders and Chief Executives.  
He has now delivered his initial report, which is attached as Appendix 1. 

3 DETAILED CONSIDERATIONS 

3.1 The report has been circulated to all District Council Leaders and Chief 
Executives seeking responses to its content.  The Executive Board may now 
like to consider it and determine what, if any, the response from this Authority 
should be. 

3.2 From an officer viewpoint, there are some welcome proposals in the report in 
terms of improving communications, partnerships, etc.  However, it is felt 
there would be merit in some clarification around the roles/relationships of the 
County/District and the relative strengths of each level. In this context, clarity 
around who takes the lead on community leadership and the so-called ‘place 
shaping’ agenda needs to be determined; otherwise, there is a danger of 
duplication and public confusion in this area. From a Rochford viewpoint, the 
County’s willingness to play an active role in the Area Committee structure 
and to delegate budget to those forums would be a welcome move towards 
developing a more localised agenda and clearer accountability at the local 
level. Also, a review of the County’s own Area Forum structure would be 
welcomed. 

4 RISK IMPLICATIONS 

4.1 The main risks involved in the two tier debate relate to reputation, the 
emerging legislation and inspection frameworks; all of which require improved 
and more cost effective working between the tiers. 

5 RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 

5.1 Much will depend on the outcome of Neil Kinghan’s report.  At this stage, 
however, the implications are in terms of officer and Member time. 
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RECOMMENDATION 

It is proposed that the Executive Board RESOLVES to determine its 
comments on the Neil Kinghan paper, for feeding back to Mr Kinghan and 
Essex County Council.  

Paul Warren 

Chief Executive 

Background Papers:-

None 

For further information please contact Paul Warren on:-

Tel:- 01702 318199 
E-Mail:- paul.warren@rochford.gov.uk 

If you would like this report in large print, braille or another language please contact 
01702 546366. 
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